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Prevent Child Abuse New York (PCANY) strongly opposes the following Executive Order: Promoting Free Speech and Religious Liberty, which would ease enforcement of the Affordable Care Act (ACA) provision that mandates employers provide health insurance, including contraceptive services. Under the Executive Order, businesses could deny contraceptive coverage based on religious grounds.

No employer should be allowed to limit access to contraceptive coverage. The rate of unintended pregnancies has declined nationally to the lowest level in 30 years, thanks to changes in contraceptive use (i.e. increased appropriate use and use of longer-term options).[footnoteRef:1]  [1:  “Protecting and Expanding Access to Birth Control”. (March 3, 2016). New England Journal of Medicine.] 


Still, 55 percent of pregnancies in New York State are unplanned, higher than the national average of 45 percent.[footnoteRef:2] Unplanned pregnancies often become unwanted births. Research shows that two of the 20 early warning signs of child abuse pertain to unwantedness.[footnoteRef:3] While we can—and should—help strengthen families in this situation, we should also support additional options.     [2:  “Fact Sheet”. (September 2016). Guttmacher Institute.]  [3:  Altemeier et al., “Prediction of Child Abuse: A Prospective Study on Feasibility”. (1984). Child Abuse and Neglect. 8:393-400.] 


Preconception care is critical to a healthy pregnancy and a healthy birth. Safe spacing of pregnancies is an important part of this care. Women, who are responsible for this care, must not be subject to the religious beliefs of their employers.
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